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Welcome
Welcome to the first edition of the Horticulture Group Newsletter and a very big thank you to all for your continued support since the launch of the new group. I’m sure you will agree that we have very exciting times ahead of us as the group grows from strength to strength! The aim of this newsletter is keep you up to date on the progress of the group, provide some Industry News and provide you with some interesting articles. Over the next few months you will be able to enjoy articles on International Horticulture, Education, Sustainability Issues, Food & Agriculture, Medicinal Horticulture and much more.

The Horticulture Map so far…..

· Road-Shows:

Most of you will be aware that we are going to hold a number of Horticulture Road-shows throughout the UK to promote the group, allow you to meet and network and enjoyed a number of talks/demonstrations/tours. Details will be released shortly on the website. 

· Events/Conferences:

I’m delighted to inform you that we will be holding a Conference on Friday 21 November 2008. The Events team is currently working on a programme. In the meantime, if you have any suggestions as to possible events then please contact us. We have been in talks with a number of other organisations with the possibility of running a joint event next year and we are organising the ‘Plants Places & People’ Symposium Oct-Nov 2009 with The International Society of Horticultural Science (ISHS).

· Shows:

We will be attending Fruit Focus on 23 July 2008, East Malling, Kent, UK & International HortiFair in Amsterdam 14-17 October 2008.

· Website:

The Horticulture Group now has its own webpage (www.soci.org/horticulture). If you haven’t yet registered on-line please do as you will not have access to Group information or know who is steering the group forward.

· Group Audit:

If you haven’t completed the Group Audit form please register on-line and visit Group Committee Members page to download the form.

· Where you can help:

We are making great progress but we still need to attract new members. If there is anyone (organisations/professional individuals) who you think might be interested in joining or have any suggestions as to the development of the group then feel free to contact us. Remember this is your group - and enjoy your newsletter!

Industry News
Bioscience Skill Shortage Meeting

BSF would like to hold a meeting to discuss a possible way forward for the proposed analysis of the bioscience skills shortage. The meeting has been scheduled for 12 May 2008 in London (venue & time to be confirmed). If you are interested in attending this meeting, please contact us before 25 April.

Changes to the Horticultural Development Council (HDC)
From 1 April 2008 HDC becomes one of six sector levy companies under the newly formed Agriculture and Horticulture Development Board (AHDB). The HDC becomes the 'Horticultural Development Company Ltd'. Defra announced last year that the new Agriculture and Horticulture Levy Board will be located at Stoneleigh Park in Warwickshire from April 2009. Neil Bragg, a director of Bulrush Horticulture, becomes chairman of the Horticultural Development Company Ltd replacing Colin Harvey who is retiring. Neil has already called on the fresh produce industry to push for extra funding from non-governmental organisations, supermarkets and from Europe to help fund future research and development projects (Hort Week, 21 Feb 2008).

New Location for AHDB

Defra announced last year that the new Agriculture and Horticulture Development Board (AHDB) will be located at Stoneleigh Park in Warwickshire from April 2009. Stoneleigh Park is now the home of the NFU headquarters and a number of other organisations linked with horticulture such as the Commercial Horticultural Association. Defra has introduced several changes to the levy for the horticultural sector. If these changes are likely to affect you, please check with HDC or view its website on: 

http://www.hdc.org.uk/
NFU to launch 'Why Horticulture Matters'

''Horticulture has always had much to offer to the nation and we will be celebrating that with the launch of our 'Why Horticulture Matters' campaign in the spring,' said NFU Horticulture Board Chairman Richard Hirst. 
http://www.nfuonline.com/x25108.xml. 

2012 Olympic Park 

The Olympic Delivery Authority (ODA) recently announced a world-class shortlist of contractors bidding to manage the landscaping of the northern section of the London 2012 Olympic Park.
http://www.london2012.com/news/media-releases/2008-03/oda-announce-shortlist-of-companies-competing-to-landscape-the-north-of-olym.php. 

New Agency to be created
The Plant Health and Seeds Inspectorate (PHSI) will combine with other Defra bodies - Plant Varieties and Seeds Division (PVS) and the Central Science Laboratory (CSL) to form the Regulatory Science Agency (RSA) which will operate from 1 April 2009 in shadow form. The move is an attempt to stop the spread of plant health crises across the UK (Hort Week 13 Mar 2008)

www.defra.gov.uk/corporate/ministers/statements/bb070521b.htm
UV Light to kill disease

Sending a self-propelled trolley equipped with UV-c-lights through a crop at high speed has been shown to kill pathogens. The crop stays dry which helps to prevent further infections. Fungi, viruses and bacteria are much more susceptible to short wave UC-c-light than plants. (Fruit & Veg Tech Vol. 8 No. 1).

Features
Knowledge Transfer- The Human Factors - Chris Whitworth 

Knowledge transfer into business and industry is a fashionable topic. The processes that people use to move knowledge from its source generators-perhaps a university research team, to its users-maybe a small business, have been intensively researched and documented. Whether the transfer is via conference attendance, personal research via reading and networking, employing graduates or licensing, it has been studied in depth.
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So, how knowledge is moved is well understood. But, why it happens is less clear. Superficially, the answer is easy. Business needs to 'innovate or die, as famously said. But why do some businesses seek out new knowledge, whilst others don't? What motivates them to invest their time?

Why should a small business owner give up days or weeks of opportunity cost, and invest in travel and accommodation, as well as a conference subscription, and SCI or other memberships, to research a new opportunity? What motivates them to stand out from the crowd, and why do they choose the processes they do? How do they cope with the differing priorities and attitudes of the academic staff they have to deal with?

These issues are less well understood, and form the topic of the authors doctoral work, looking at 'Knowledge transfer from research providers to SMEs – commercialising knowledge in the biology field. So far, he has found huge quantities of research into what happens when firms innovate, and how innovation processes work, but little on SME firm motivation and behaviour in this specific field.

This is surprising, considering the importance to our economy of innovation. And, as every stage in the innovation process matters, possibly the lack of businesses able and willing to embrace this interaction may be constraining our competitiveness? Watch this space.

Chris Whitworth is Senior Lecturer in Strategic Entrepreneurship at Leeds Met University, UK, in the Business School, Faculty/School of Strategy. Teaches Small Business Strategy, Innovation topics and Research Methods to under and postgrad students. 

Fruit growers abandon science for ancient practices
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An invited group of leading fruit growers participated in a much-neglected management practice of ‘gazing into a crystal ball’. Armed with yellow dusters they gathered recently at Pippins Farm, Pembury, UK, under the guidance of Management Consultant, David Knight and Fruit Technologist, Roger Worraker to use new software in their glowing VDUs to project the future performance of new orchard systems currently being considered. 

The consumer preference for home grown dessert and culinary apples has never been stronger, with major multiples declaring their support for high quality UK-produced fruit. How to respond to that challenge when investing large sums of capital in high density plantings, whilst identifying the risk and uncertainty of that investment, was the purpose of the exercise.

The growers agreed a set of management data for a range of cultivar and marketing options (Jazz, Cox, Gala, supermarket, processor), ranging from fruit values at the foot of the ladder, labour costs across the farm, to overhead costs, other variable costs and depreciation values. They further agreed the orchard specification by variety, planting distance, rootstock, and support system (stakes, trellis wires) to establish a cost per tree station planted. This was an unprecedented opportunity to gain ‘consensus’.

With the life of an new orchard anything from 15-25 years the ‘period of risk’ is long, requiring the crystal ball to reveal the payback period, the breakeven point over time, and the maximum money required to service the investment. The spreadsheet technology enabled them to introduce ‘what happens if’ factors and see an instant re-calculation. They subsequently overlaid their figures with Discounted Cash Flows to further evaluate their predictions. 

This took two afternoons of intensive effort, requiring the participants to have ‘real’ farm data on the table. If ancient mariners required good maps to navigate the world, modern fruit growers certainly need a sensible predictive ‘map’ to better manage their future investments. They were amazed at what was revealed when they polished their electronic crystal balls! 

Malcolm Withnall

Fruit Consultant, Checkers Technical & Training Group, Kent

PAGE  
5

